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SALESBURY AND COPSTER GREEN COMMONS MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
		        
Clerk: L Lund 	Chairman: Cllr Janet Westwell
5  Hollowhead Close  
Wilpshire 
BB1 9LE 
Website:  www.salesburyparishcouncil.org.uk 
Contact:  salesburypc@gmail.com          

Proceedings at a meeting held on 6 December 2021.

Present:  Cllrs J Westwell (Chairman, M Howells, G Henderson, M Howells, C Goodwin, M Wood, Borough Cllr L Edge, Lesley Lund – Clerk, Mr O’Callaghan, Reverend Liz McLean, Sharon Blacklidge and Anne Ficzackerly
	Min No
	 
	 Action

	60/21
	Chairman’s Welcome 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	 

	61/21
	   Apologies for absence  

Apologies for absence were received from Borough Cllrs S Bibby and S Hirst
 
	 

	62/21
	Public Participation

None
	

	63/21
	  Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 27 September 2021 
The minutes of the meeting held on 27 September 2021 were agreed as a true record.

Proposed:  Cllr Woods    Seconded: Cllr Goodwin
	 

	64/21
	Declaration of interests 
Cllr Howells  item 6 – trees near Castle Cottage
	 

	65/21
	Update from resident’s query regarding trees near Castle Cottage and  proposal to replace with bushes as blocking light  to the property. A tree and large holly was planted by a former resident, the larger one is cutting out light and is up to 2nd floor level

The Clerk will contact David Hewitt, RVBC and the Chairman will report back to the resident.

	Clerk to contact David Hewitt,RVBC

	66/21
	Improving wildlife habitat
Cllr Howells had updated Cllrs by email. No further action at present but the item to go on the next agenda to meet with RVBC prior to the next mowing season commences.
	Next Agenda

	67/21
	Update on no parking signage on Hazelmoor – damaged by bin lorry

	Next Agenda

	68/21
	Removal of vegetation. 
Min 27/21 Removal of vegetation following the results of the Annual resident’s survey .  Update from September meeting on risk assessment, progress made to date and  associated costs . A risk assessment would be done prior to the work being done.
Costs – Chipper 150mm - £100
Skip not required as Cllr Goodwin volunteered to use his trailor
If members of the community were helping Clerk to check with insurance company.  It was proposed to do the work before March 2022.
	Next Agenda

Clerk to contact insurance company. Risk assessment to be done.


	69/21
	Oak Tree saplings

Cllr Westwell and Borough Cllr Edge had looked at areas and suggested the Top Green were the Christmas Tree is at present.  Cllr Westwell had contacted David Hewitt, RVBC who had said it was ok to plant them there and it was hoped to plant them before March 2022.
	Next agenda for update

	70/21
	Cllr Bibby’s report to RVBC – unfortunately there was not a lot of progress at the moment due to staff shortages but the item would be kept on the agenda.
	Next agenda for update

	71/21
	2021 plan- min 13/21
Proposed Circular Walkway on Lovely Hall Lane. Update and proposed next steps for working party following contact with RVBC. Contact had been made with Cllr Howells in connection with an original path plan from 1998 which showed the path as brought out onto to Lovely Hall Lane.  Lovely Hall Farm had given up a corner of land to enable this but it had not happened.  The proposed path being on the roadside of the stream.
Costings for the new circular walkway would be £30-40 per linear metre so based on 250 metres would be around £10,000.  The woodland walkway would also require a bridge = approx..£3,000, drainage - £500.  Duckboards by the style possible change to a ramp for mobility – giving a total approximate cost of £18-20,000.  There would also be a cost for any waste removal/trees etc.  Cllr Howells had been exploring funding from the Woodland Trust, River Trust and others.  Next Step – was RVBC to give permission which was currently being sought.

Introduction of Steps on Crossing Point Lovely Hall Lane. Update from LCC were not in favour of the steps 
	Next agenda for update

	72/21
	Hazelmoor culvert  clearance.Cllr Henderson had visited and felt that it wasn’t too bad at its worst.
	Item can be removed from the agenda

	73/21
	Complaint from Resident  regarding stones edging the common at Old Manor Cottage.  Cllrs Westwell and Edge had visited the resident recently.  The stones had been placed on the Common to prevent parking however the Committee were aware that they should not be placed to obstruct access/egress to any property.  
	Refer the matter to RVBC for guidance

	74/21
	Stones Edging Common land on Lovely Hall Lane and previous proposal to install bollards. Update from LCC the proposed location would not be on highway land. Awaiting RVBC reply.
	Next Agenda

	75/21
	Application of weed killer on the stone paths crossing common land discussed at meeting with RVBC
 

	Next Agenda

	76/21
	Ash Die back Update – a report had been taken to the Planning  and Development Committee RVBC in October.
	Clerk to circulate the report

	77/21
	Bench Refurbishment. Next steps and approval of costs.
The Clerk provided some costs but had put these on the SPC agenda :
Benches refurbishment and one bench replacement – metal that is exposed to the elements needs a primer prior to painting.
Costs:  £12.45 per 250ml [£49.80 per litre] either direct to rust or or hammerite hammered exterior metal paint from Homebase – VAT

Replacement Bench - Ark Plastics Limited - manufacture both standard and bespoke products from 100% Recycled Plastic they are based in Accrington http://www.arkplastics.net/about-ark-plastics.aspx
Baxenden bench - £299.00 + VAT [1.5 metre] or £399.00 [2 metre]  Coppice bench - £379.00 + VAT  Thorneyholme bench £329.00 + VAT
The prices do not include fitting if onto concrete £25   onto grass £75   or concrete slabs or stone flags approx.. £150  
REFURBISHED

composite slats would have to come and visit but based on other jobs fully refurbished [Hyndburn] £170 + VAT per bench replaced timber for plastic and £310 per bench completely refurbished sandblasted and repainted and plastic slats [like new]

Prices to go up 10% in January 2022 so would need to order by mid December


	Cllr  Westwell

	78/21
	RVBC residents letter update – no progress at the moment but Council aware of staff shortages
	Next Agenda -Cllr Westwell

	79/21
	Concerns regarding building materials being left on Common land. The house at the bottom of Lovely Hall Lane will make good the damage to the Common.  This was noted by the Council
	

	80/21
	Date of Next meeting Monday 14 March 2022
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